
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

January 30, 1987 

The meeting of the Judiciary Committee was called to order 
by Chairman Earl Lory on January 30, 1987, at 8:00 a.m. in 
Room 312 D of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Rep. Hannah and Brown who were absent. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 283 AND 284: Rep. Darko, District No.2, 
sponsor, stated that HB 283 deals with requiring a written 
agreement or court order for a custodial parent to move a 
child's residenc~ outside the state and to make a custodial 
parent's attempts to prevent contact or visitation between 
the child and the noncustodial parent a basis for modifica
tion of the custody decree. She explained that HB 284 deals 
with visitation rights also and requested that both bills be 
discussed together. This bill is defining visitation 
interference and aggravated visitation interference as 
criminal offenses and provides penalties for and defenses to 
visitation interference and aggravated visitation interfer
ence. HB 283 simply requires a hearing for removal of 
children from the state after the divorce and states that 
parents must come before the court and the decree must be 
modified. 

PROPONENTS: JOHN MCBRIGGS, representing the Montana Child 
Support Division Council, explained that the council was 
established in 1984 by the Governor. The state of Montana 
has its own self interest in resolving some of the problems 
relating to the child support issues. The intent of the 
council is to study all the inner relationships with custo
dy, visitation and any other problems that may affect 
payment or nonpayment of child support and also to develop 
and recommend guidelines. Guidelines have already been 
approved by the Montana Supreme Court. Findings and recom
mendations from the Council have been compiled in these two 
bills. He urged support for both bills. 

, -, 
JIM LEi. TER, Townsend, stated that often custodial parents 
use contempt as a tool and this bill is fair to everyone 
involved. He urged support for both bills. 

WAYNE G. PETERSON, Missoula, stated that his two sons 
deserve a much better life than the life they now live. 
Unfortunately, American society assumes that noncustodial 
parents, especially fathers, do not love their children. He 
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supports these bills for the sake of the 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit A) . 

children. He 

R. HOLTER, Judge, Child Support Advisory Council, 
passage of both bills because they will take some 
problems away. 

urged 
of the 

DOC DUTTON, Polson, pointed out that he basically wants 
these two bills passed for the sake of the children. He 
stated that the children should have rights too. 

KAYE HOLMES LAND , Ft. Shaw, stated that she has experienced 
aggravated visitation twice. in the last few years and is 
heartened to see this sort of legislation going forth. She 
felt there is a need to link visitation and child support, 
however, as a duty-right. Child support being the duty and 
visitation the right. She submitted written testimony. 
(Exhibit B) . 

BOB SILVERNALE, United Fathers of America, pointed out that 
these bills are a step in the right direction and urged for 
their passage. 

DON FLEMING, currently an active member of a local divorce 
support group, supported this legislation. 

RICK JENENSEN, went on record in support of the two bills. 

GLENN KANVICK, Billings, a noncustodial parent and is on the 
Child Support Advisory Council, stated that part of the 
reason that the council got started was to work together on 
child support and visitation problems on a national level. 
The bills being discussed will not stop the problems, but 
they will help. 

JERRY O'NEILL, Kalispell, urged support of the bills. 

BILL LIMEN, acknowledged that children need both parents and 
these bills will help in this area and they will make a 
difference. 

OPPONENTS: MARCIA DIAS, stated these bills need modifica
tion. She acknowledged that she has denied visitation 
rights because of domestic violence. She said she generally 
supports the two bills, but, there needs to be a provision 
covering why people can deny visitation. She further stated 
that if there is such a heavy penalty for denying visi ta
tion, there should also be a heavy penalty for not paying 
child support. 

QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NOS. 283 AND 284: 
Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Judge Holter if there are agreements 
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with other states as to jurisdiction or boundaries in these 
cases. Judge Holter stated "yes". 

Rep. Rapp-Svrcek asked Rep. Darko about page 3, line 14, if 
there was a grey area there. Rep. Darko stated that on a 
case by case basis, the judges handle this but this could be 
modified. 

Rep. Eudaily questioned Judge Holter in regard to the 
penalty being so severe for a first offense and he answered 
that there are laws governing this and other states will not 
look at extradition for a misdemeanor. 

R~p. Darko closed the hearing by stating that these bills 
g~ve the opportunity for fairness to work. The hearing on 
HB 283 and 284 were closed. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 472: Rep. Darko, sponsor, District 2, 
explained that this act establishes a system of court 
corrunissioners to act as mediators in proceedings for mar
riage dissolution and legal separation, providing for 
mediator qualifications, selection, and salary. This also 
provides for a procedure for mediation, allowing private 
mediation as the alternative to mandatory mediation required 
in a district court proceeding for dissolution or legal 
separation. She explained that limitations on mediation 
proceedings are: held in private, held without a verbatim 
record, and are confidential. 

JOHN MCCREA, Child Support Council Division, proposes a 
system to resolve domestic issues through the process of 
mediation. Mediation results in 74% less court trials. 
Montana can only benefit from HB 472. 

R. HOLTER, JUDGE, Child Support Advisory Council, stated 
that this is a very important field. The people here today 
testifying are talking about frustration with the present 
system. This bill is an attempt to solve problems and take 
away the need to fight. He pointed out that this is not a 
lawyers or judges relief act. 

BOB SILVERNALE, United Fathers of America, stated that the 
system does not work but mediation does work. Divorce 
should be the last resort. 

BILL RILEY, Licensed Social Worker and a Private Mediator, 
supported this legislation. He stated th,at the system of 
mediation is the how to of having the child raised by both 
of the parents when they are divorced. There are a few 
weaknesses in the bill and he addressed the fiscal issue in 
that instead of being a government run system, it can be 
given to the private sector and having only one mediator in 
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a given area has risks, there should be a choice. It is his 
strong opinion that the matter of child custody should be 
removed from the court room. 

OPPONENTS: JERRY O'NEIL, Owner of the Kalispell Mediation 
Services, stated that this bill would put him out of busi
ness because it forces mediation into the court system after 
the petition is filed. He feels that the private sector can 
handle mediation better. 

BILL LIMEN, mediation works and the state should stay out of 
it. 

REP. DARKO, closed the hearing on HB 472 and pointed out 
that the bill does allow for private mediators. 

QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 472: Rep. 
Meyers asked Judge Holter if a feasible alternative for 
handling mediation could be found in state mental health 
districts and services. Judge Holter stated he does not 
think it is because it takes special training in this field. 
The mental health agencies are already over loaded. 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before 
the committee, the hearing was adjourned at 10:20 a.m. 

~ 
EARL LOR~~man 
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